
The council is an advisory body to the sanctuary superintendent. The opinions and findings of this letter/publication do not necessarily 

reflect the position of the sanctuary and the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration. 

991 Marine Dr., The Presidio, San Francisco, CA 94129 
Phone: 415-561-6622 • Fax: 415-561-6616 • http://farallones.noaa.gov/manage/sac.html 

Advisory Council Members 
Primary/Alternate 
At-Large Marin/Sonoma  
Dominique Richard/George Clyde 

At-Large Sonoma/Mendocino 
Cea Higgins/Nancy Trissel 

California Resources Agency 
Deborah Halberstadt/Chris Potter 

Conservation 

Richard Charter/Francesca Koe 
Conservation 

Bruce Bowser 
Education 

Elizabeth Babcock/Bibit Traut 
Maritime Activities/Commercial 
Barbara Emley/John Berge 
Maritime Activities/Recreational 
Abby Mohan/Joshua Russo 
National Park Service 

Cicely Muldoon/Ben Becker 
Research 
John Largier/Jaime Jahncke 
United States Coast Guard 

LCDR Jason Brand/LT Darrina 
Willis 
US Fish and Wildlife Service 
Chris Barr/Gerry McChesney 
Youth 
Sandra Chu/Summer Alinaeem 

National Marine Sanctuary Reps 
Channel Islands 
Chris Mobley/Mike Murray 
Cordell Bank 
Dan Howard/Michael Carver 
Monterey Bay 
Paul Michel/Dawn Hayes 

Officers 
Chair 
Dominique Richard 
Vice Chair 
Abby Mohan 
Secretary 
Barbara Emley 

Sanctuary Advisory Council 
GREATER FARALLONES NATIONAL MARINE SANCTUARY 

Recommendation to Seek Public Input on Potential 
Regulatory Changes to MBNMS MPWC Regulations 

August 18, 2018 

At its meeting on August 29, 2018, the Greater Farallones 
Sanctuary Advisory Council recommended that the Greater 
Farallones staff seek public input through the Monterey Bay 
National Marine Sanctuary Management Plan Review 
process on a possible regulatory change to the motorized 
personal watercraft (MPWC) regulations to eliminate zone 1 
off Pillar Point Harbor based on the lack of MPWC use as 
documented by Beach Watch data and the difficulty and high 
cost of maintaining zone markers. 

Recommendation to Consider Alternative MPWC 
Regulatory Options for Zones 1 and 5 

March 15, 2019 

At its meeting on February 27, 2019, the Greater Farallones 
Sanctuary Advisory Council recommended that the Monterey 
Bay National Marine Sanctuary include in their updated draft 
Management Plan alternative motorized personal watercraft 
(MPWC) regulatory options for Zones 1 and 5 off Pillar Point 
Harbor:  The alternatives should include but are not limited 
to: 

1) From December–February MPWC are permitted in
Zone 5 during surf advisory days only and permitted
in Zone 1 during non-surf advisory days; from March–
November Zone 1 is open and Zone 5 is closed.

2) Permanently close Zone 1.


